Freedom of Information Act 2000 - IT Systems
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I wish to file a freedom of information request to understand how your Local Authority IT systems block or allow certain websites.
In particular I would like to know, is the web domain "tryal.ai" currently blocked by your Local Authority IT system?
Answer:
No this is not currently being blocked by our URL filtering policy at Public Libraries or for Leicester City Council staff.
Does this block affect schools and education centres within your local authority?

Leicester City Council does not provide URL filtering for Schools and Centres.
What is the process to apply for the block to be removed?

This site is not currently blocked, however, for Public Libraries, where Internet is provided by Leicester City Council, if a website is blocked, a change can be requested via a member of Libraries staff, and the request will be forwarded to be investigated.  Any staff requests come via our internal portal.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
